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Monday 17th December 2018 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
I wanted to send home a letter to review the term and to prepare you for next term.

I have been really pleased with the attitude towards work that the class has displayed this term. We have covered, Maps and Mapping, Grid References, Rivers, Locational Knowledge, Local Study, European Study, Climate, Rainforests, World War One, The Mayans, John Ruskin, Technical Drawing, Weaving, Habitats, Food Chains, Adaptation, Classification, Electricity, Coding, Judaism, Creation, Prayers, Saints and Feasts, Advent and Christmas. 

We have covered Biography, Autobiography, Poetry, War Fiction and Non- Chronological Reports in Literacy and Place Value and Fractions in Maths. 

On top of this we have managed a week at Pinkery, A Sports Festival and two shows. 
I tested the children on the 2018 SATS papers last week and they coped admirably. I am trialling procedures for providing correct support and building my evidence base for this to ensure all children feel able to work at their best and are happy and supported through the process. 
I need to keep copies of the tests as evidence but I will share your child’s scores with you at Parent Evening in February so you are aware of how they are progressing. 

I have put a lot of useful resources on our Class Webpage. My page on the website is not necessarily pretty but hopefully useful with lots of spelling and grammar tips. I have placed an overview of my planning on there for you. Some things change slightly through the year to fit with WOW topics but the outline remains. I follow the White Rose Maths planning very carefully. If you need to know the web address, it is on display in the hall. 

We will kick off next term with reading a shared text (Oliver Twist) which links to our history topic of The Victorians. I am very aware that it would be counterproductive to make SATS preparation too intensive for this group, so I am going to embed my reading and writing within RE, Science and History to keep the spirit of learning and love of learning alive. We will analyse the language used by Charles Dickens and we will write in his style. The class seem to love history, so I have changed my planning for the year to suit this; I think they will love learning about The Victorians. 
We will be doing lots of practical experiments on Light and Human Physical Processes throughout our WOW topic. 
In RE we will be covering Revelation, The Sacraments, Lent and Holy Week next term.

I have set the children a holiday homework. Their mission is to find out about a scientist of their choice and to create a ‘Fun Fact file’ for their science book to show what this scientist discovered, how they discovered it, how it changed scientific thinking and as a consequence, how it changed the world. I am hoping to encourage them to be interested in learning about incredible people and to ‘dream big’ themselves. We have a dream pot on my desk and we are filling it with our dreams for the future and how we are going to change the world. I would like to stick this homework into their Science books so I am encouraging the children to make it neat and fun to read. We will have a ‘Scientist Fair’ when we come back after Christmas and share our learning. 
In addition, they have a science text loaded on to Bug Club to read (Technology) and spellings to learn (hopefully this is all manageable over Christmas). 

I am really pleased with how they have coped with our rigorous Bug Club and Reading Log monitoring in Class 6. We believe that reading is the key. We have been trying to train the children in how to make thoughtful evidenced comments in their reading logs and they are really beginning to take this on board. The children are good at answering their Bugs on line which is a really good way to prepare for the Reading Comprehension paper. 
Homework Club is proving to be a great success. I will continue to run it on a Wednesday night after the holiday. I will also be running a library Club for anyone who wants to make use of the library, read and fill in their reading log at school. I will be setting grammar homework after half term. If your child is finding these tricky, please make use of Homework Club as we can help them if they need it. 
After the February Half Term Break, I will change the homework Club into a SATS Preparation Club and I will teach top up lessons, based on the needs of the class, for anyone who wishes to attend. My aim is to reduce any stress at home in the run up to the tests and to make sure the children feel as prepared and confident as possible.  

I will put a copy of this letter on the website for your reference. 
Kind Regards, 
Mrs Earp 
